The Building Pathways Project

Notes of the meeting of the Engineering and Construction group meeting held on 12th September 2003, at Doncaster College, High Melton

Attendance:

Rory Cunningham
Doncaster College

Tony Oakley

Rotherham College of Arts & Technology

Jeff Townend              Barnsley College

Stuart Scholey 
Sheffield Hallam University

Lisa O'Toole

CITB

Judy Smith

Building Pathways

Apologies:

Elizabeth Lye

Sheffield Hallam University

Neil Hanney

Sheffield Hallam University

Phil Bates

Chesterfield College

John Slater

Sheffield Hallam University

Michael Blackwell
Sheffield College
Charles Pickford
Sheffield Hallam University

Howard Pearson
CITB

Dave Ellis

Sheffield College

1. Building Pathways 

Judy Smith introduced the contents of the BP Action Plan to be funded from the South Yorkshire Aim higher P4P strategy. The Project will have £120,000 for this year with the progression of Level 3 learners on vocational programmes and the progression of Modern Apprentices to HE, particularly relevant to this curriculum group. Also to continue to map the progression into all HE provision from HE in FE colleges was an ongoing project. 
2. Matters Arising from meeting held on 12th June 2003

A discussion occurred around the findings of the EKOS Report into progression to HE for Modern Apprentices. 
3. General discussion
· The college partners have different experiences of MAs as some partners are training providers whilst others have close relationships with training providers but are not providers themselves. 
· There was a discussion around the fee requirements for different groups of learners and the employer's involvement with this. RCAT had the experience of their training providers asking employers to provide fees for learners to progress to HE which employers were reluctant to do whilst Doncaster as a training provider didn't have this problem because they controlled the funding thus could agree what fees to support or not. 
· There was a discussion about the technical certificate provision. These differed for engineering and construction MAs. Barnsley are now providing a new BTEC National Award in Construction as a bridge to the HNC. 
4. CITB
Lisa O'Toole attended the group in the absence of Howard Pearson who had been ill. The group sent their best wishes to Howard. Lisa informed the group that CITB will be responsible for the new Sector Skills Council which will be known as Construction Skills with a remit to develop standards of training for the industry. (Enclosed: a copy of a press release summarising the aims of the Council)  The Council has a remit to work with employers and to develop standards in trade and technical qualifications and training and education progression opportunities for those working in the industry. 
5. Future Plans
Those present recognised there is some work to be done promoting progression into HE from engineering and construction. There has been an increase in younger learners wanting craft qualifications and there was a need to promote these people to aspire where possible to higher qualifications. Therefore BP could be useful to support progression to HE for vocational level 3 learners and Advanced Modern apprentices. Colleagues were encouraged to bring forward proposals for projects in these areas.

6. Next Meeting
Thursday 27th November 2003, 9:30 - 11:30 The Boardroom, Eastwood Building, Rotherham College of Arts and Technology
